Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AULD & WHITE CONSTRUCTORS, LLC

NOTICE TO SUBCONTRACTORS AND SUPPLIERS FLORIDA SCHOOL FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND – GORE HALL RENOVATION REQUEST FOR BIDS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Auld & White Constructors, LLC, in conjunction with the Florida School for the Deaf and the Blind (FSDB), will be accepting sealed proposals, which will be received until 2:00 p.m., September 25, 2017, at Auld & White Constructors, LLC, 4168 Southpoint Parkway, Suite 101, Jacksonville, Florida 32216 or at FSDB, Attention: Charles Meyers, Contract Administrator, Building #28, Purchasing Department, 207 North San Marco Ave., St. Augustine, Florida 32084, between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 1:59 p.m. for the referenced project. Bids shall be opened publicly at the campus of the Florida School for the Deaf and the Blind, 207 San Marco Ave., Moore Hall Building, Room 126 St. Augustine, Florida 32084 at 3:30 p.m.
SCOPE DESCRIPTION: Gore Hall is a 25,000 SF existing 2-story K-5th grade classroom building built in the 1960s. The current plan is to completely gut the building, expand the footprint at the exterior walls on the ground floor growing the total existing building square footage to 27,500 SF and completely renovate the interior for new classrooms and support space including all new MEP and infrastructure. The scope also includes a 5,000 SF Early Learning Center Addition. Site improvements and utility work are included as well as all major construction trades including but not limited to concrete footings and slabs, helical pile foundations, masonry, carpentry and millwork, roofing and waterproofing, glass and glazing systems interior/exterior with integral sunshades, doors, frames and hardware, drywall and framing, acoustical ceilings, flooring, painting, toilet partitions and accessories, classroom accessories, window treatments, all mechanical, electrical, plumbing and fire protection trades (MEPF). Elevator refurbishment is anticipated as well.

Interested Bidders are required to notify Auld & White Constructors, LLC, of their Intent to Bid, in writing, no later than Wednesday, September 13, 2017. Interested Bidders who fail to notify Auld & White Constructors, LLC, of their intent to bid by the date referenced above MAY NOT be permitted to bid. Bid drawings and specifications will be available on Auld & White Constructors, LLC’s website (www.auld-white.com), on August 25, 2017. All interested bidders shall submit their Notice of Intent to Elizabeth Wilcox by e-mail at awcestimating@auld-white.com.
Florida School for the Deaf and the Blind and Auld & White Constructors, LLC are committed to provide equal opportunity and strongly encourage all interested M/WBE and small business firms and suppliers to submit bids.
Auld & White Constructors, LLC reserves the right to reject any and all bids that are not in compliance with the Bid Form, associated Bid Packages, Bid Drawings & Specifications and Addendums. The Bidding process and Subcontractor & Supplier selection will be in accordance with the Florida School of the Deaf and the Blind procurement requirements.
